

542 King St., Newton NSW 2042

newtheatre@bigpond.com
13 December 2007

Dear Wayne,

On behalf of the Management Committee of New Theatre, I'd like to express our sincere thanks for your contribution to our 75th anniversary celebrations this year. We are very proud of the special events such as the Kids' Club and the readings of Banned Plays, both of which grew in strength and popularity throughout the year such that we are considering continuing with them in the future (though with shorter seasons). Our 'Art is a Weapon' Season was also a great success and a reminder that New Theatre is still a great focus for political and social comment.

The revision *The New Years 1932* - is a wonderful acknowledgement of our 75 years of continuous production and we appreciate the amount of work that was involved in producing it. The book provided a real focus for our celebrations and we have received a letter from the NIDA Board thanking us for sending them a copy and advising that they will be lodging the book in the NIDA library.

Thank you especially for your tireless work throughout the 75th anniversary year putting together the entertainment for the Kids' Club season and videoing and editing the Banned Plays. Your dedication to and support of New Theatre as an artist, a technician and through your wonderful fundraising efforts are truly appreciated. Please also convey the theatre's appreciation to the entire Loosely Woven team.

The birthday celebration on 3rd November was a triumph and a fitting culmination to the year's events. Many people at the party commented on how it was a real affirmation of the love and effort that members put into keeping our theatre going. Thank you for being part of that effort.

Love and best wishes,

Rosane McNamara

President, New Theatre

On behalf of the Management Committee.